
Local Access from Priors Hardwick 

From 5 to 22 September 2025 when both the Boddington Junction, Stoneton Lane and the A423 
are closed.  

From Priors Hardwick on the main roads: 

• Access to Southam, via Welsh Road East 
• Access to Banbury is via the diversion route, via Priors Marston and A361.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



From late September: 

When A361 is closed for two weeks.  

From Priors Hardwick on the main roads: 

• Access to Southam, via Welsh Road East OR A423 via Upper Boddington and Wormleighton   
• Access to Banbury is via the diversion route, via Priors Marston and Upper Boddington onto 

A423. 

 

 

  



Stoneton Lane, longer closure 

Stoneton Lane will be closed beyond these other closure for the two years required to build the 
Stoneton Lane green bridge.   

This will be the signed diversion for this longer closure.  

 

 


